






















 
 

 

ETWN-G2201                     March 14, 2022 

William P. Lucia III, Borough Administrator (Wlucia@eatontownnj.com)   

47 Broad Street 

Eatontown, NJ 07724 

 

Re: Wampum Lake Watershed  

 Flood Mitigation and Dam Improvements  

 Borough of Eatontown, NJ 

Dear Chief Lucia, 

I am writing to provide an update regarding our study of the Wampum Lake watershed as related to ongoing 

flooding problems within the Borough of Eatontown.  As you know, in recent years the Wampum Lake watershed 

has experienced significant flooding events with ever-increasing frequency.  Various studies of the watershed 

indicate that there is not enough short-term runoff storage available in the watershed.  During high-intensity 

rainfall events, Wampum Lake tends to back up runoff into various upstream properties, most notably the Sun 

Eagles Golf Course property (a Fort Monmouth redevelopment project), the Howard Commons property (a Fort 

Monmouth housing property abandoned since the base closure), and the Eatoncrest Apartment property.  The 

Sun Eagles property experiences flooding/ponding water on one of the holes such that is becomes unusable for 

days at a time, negatively impacting the course operations.   

The Howard Commons parcel has not been maintained since the base closure and we suspect the storm drainage 

system and stream corridor in this area has been largely contributory to the flooding issues experienced at the 

Eatoncrest Apartment complex immediately upstream from Howard Commons.  This property was most recently 

flooded in July of 2021, which resulted in several feet of ponded water in the roadway damaging multiple parked 

cars and negatively impacting that underserved community. 

We have reviewed various areas within the watershed and believe that adding stormwater basin storage within 

the watershed would help mitigate the regional flooding.  There is an existing stormwater basin upstream of the 

Eatoncrest Apartments that could be enlarged to provide additional storage and detention.  This appears to be 

the most viable and impactful starting point given its size and contributory drainage area. 

We have estimated that this project, including due diligence, design, permitting, and construction would cost in 

the range of $1.5 to $2.0 million.  It would appear that a project of this nature would meet the objectives of the 

Biden and Murphy Administration’s goals for infrastructure improvements, with the added effect of flood 

resiliency. 

In addition, the Borough has been informed that certain dam/spillway improvements are also necessary at 

Wampum Lake for compliance with the NJDEP Dam Safety standards.  It is our understanding that based on a 

recent review by the Dam Safety Division, the primary spillway requires modifications to ensure that it can safely 

handle the spillway design storm. This may require either spillway enlargement or overtopping protection and 

would also include rehabilitation or replacement of the inoperable sluice gates.  The spillway area is one of the 

most visible features as you enter the Borough from the north along Route 35, just past the gateway to Fort 

Monmouth.  It is also a Veteran’s Memorial Park and the property is on the Borough’s ROSI list.  We have 

estimated that this project, including due diligence, design, permitting, and construction would cost in the range 

of $2.0 to $3.0 million.  Projects of this nature are especially challenging for smaller municipalities since funding 

projects of this nature would likely supplant other capital projects such as roadway maintenance/improvements, 

sanitary sewer maintenance improvements, and storm drainage improvements.  It is my belief that a project such 

as this, which would address aging and neglected infrastructure, is similarly in line with the type of projects to be 

strongly considered for funding by State and Federal programs currently being considered. 
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Very truly yours, 

 

T&M ASSOCIATES 

 

 

       

Edward W. Herrman, PE, PP, CME, CFM 

Borough Engineer 

 

CC: Anthony Talerico, Jr., Mayor 

 Kevin Gonzalez, Council President 

 Andrew Bayer, Borough Attorney 

\\tandmassociates.local\Public\Projects\ETWN\G2201\Correspondence\ETWN-G2201_Wampum Lake Regional flooding.docx 
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       April 18, 2022 
The Honorable Christopher H. Smith 
U.S. House of Representatives 
2373 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Re:   Support for Borough of Eatontown’s Proposed Flood Mitigation Efforts 
 
 
Dear Representative Smith: 
 
On behalf of the New Jersey Apartment Association (NJAA), and our members who own, manage, and 
develop both market-rate and affordable rental housing, I write in strong support of the Borough of 
Eatontown’s effort to secure federal funding to address flooding in the Borough’s Wampum Brook stream 
corridor. The proposed stormwater improvements would address a longstanding flooding concern and 
improve the lives of thousands of apartment residents and homeowners in the area.  
 
Apartment owners and other property owners near Wampum Lake have made significant investments in 
flood mitigation over the years in coordination with the Borough. Nevertheless, flooding concerns persist, 
and these concerns can only be fully addressed through comprehensive improvements to the Borough’s 
stormwater management systems. As such, the proposed flood mitigation project would have a direct 
benefit to thousands of Eatoncrest and Pinebrook Road residents, as well as the ongoing efforts to 
redevelop Fort Monmouth, which is essential to the economic growth of the region.  
 
There are 288 properties in Eatontown that have greater than a 26% chance of being severely affected by 
flooding over the next 30 years. This represents 7% of all properties in the Borough. The proposed flood 
mitigation project will significantly reduce this flooding risk, enhancing the community for homeowners 
and renters alike.  
 
The NJAA, and its members in Eatontown, look to continue its partnership with the local officials to not 
only address these persistent flooding concerns, but to also make ongoing investments in our rental 
communities to meet the evolving housing needs of the Borough’s residents.  
 
We greatly appreciate your support for this vital project. Should you or committee staff have any 
questions, or would like to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact me at nicholas@njaa.com 
or 732-992-0600. 
 
       Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
       Nicholas J. Kikis 
       Vice President 
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